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From the President

Dear Zontians,

I recently had the pleasure of attending the Area 6 Presidents Workshop in Toowoomba.

It was great to catch up with people I first met last year, who, like me, are now in their second term as president.

Apart from the necessary & very informative procedural sessions, we all had the opportunity to share our clubs’ activities, & I was so proud listing all the many things we have been involved with in the past year, & so successfully, also.

It is also apparent that we are so fortunate in having a very coherent club, working together towards a common goal. It is something we perhaps take for granted, but I would like to thank you all for the positive attitudes you bring to the club.

This is also borne out by the comments noted at our last meeting, when Maria Stevenson asked for our perceptions of Zonta. There is an enormous awareness of not only the difference we are able to make at a local level, but also globally, & there is much pride in our involvement. There is also a strong element of friendship & support, which is a gift which is beyond price.

Lots of emails are going out this week – first is our birthday get together, which should be lots of fun, & sounds like great food – an Indian buffet, followed by birthday cake.

(Forget the Great Diet Debate for the evening!) Don’t forget to RSVP to Robyn Hargreaves, & 
partners, friends & family are all welcome.

Second item of note is the Zonta Information night. The concept of the evening is not a recruitment drive, but rather an opportunity to inform people of the amazing things Zonta does, & all that it stands for. There are so many loyal supporters of our functions, who may enjoy gaining further knowledge of the causes we fund raise for.

Breast cushion making day is Sunday, 8th October. These days are always a great opportunity not only to create something so worthwhile, but also lots of time to catch up with everyone (there never seems to be enough time at a meeting.)

The current term of the Leadership for Young Women’ programme culminates on Tuesday, 19th September, starting at 3.45 pm, at the Boilerhouse building at UQ Ipswich. Those who are able are most welcome to attend – the girls really appreciate our presence, that we care enough not only to invest money in their futures, but also to come along & meet them, & see what they have been up to.

We have more Zontians ‘spinning round the world.’ Joc Steele is pedalling her way around the tropics, & Eirys Jones is off on an adventure commencing in Japan, then visiting some less visited European countries, before returning home in the New Year.

We wish them both safe journeys, & welcome Helen Walker back from the Red Centre.

Regards

Leonie

Membership Committee
Have you sent off your invitation for the “Introducing Zonta” night to an interested colleague or friend? We want to make this a successful night! At the next meeting, Maria Stevenson will be reminding those of you who volunteered help/food for that night, which is the 12th.October @ the Health Plaza, 6pm - 8.30pm. We require mainly savoury snacks or even just nice sandwiches!  Anyway, let Gillian know if you are attending for catering purposes. 
A list of people who have said they will help &/or bring food for the Zonta info night on 12 October is attached to the newsletter. Others can also offer food &/or help even if their names are not on the list. Please contact Maria if you are able to assist.
At the last meeting, Maria S asked for written statements from the members as to why they liked/ continue to be a Zontian, to be used for PR for “Introducing Zonta’. Maria is amazed at the positive responses. One Zontian said it was the best thing she had done since moving to Ipswich! Club members, keep up the good work & don’t forget to nurture our new members & make them feel warmly welcome. 

ALSO DON’T FORGET TO HAND IN YOUR BREAST CANCER BREAKFAST TICKET STUBBS/ MONEY 

Gillian

           


September Meeting 
Zonta Birthday Dinner  

MONDAY 25th September

6:30pm for 7:00pm

Darcy’s on Doyle

Bollywood Theme 

Indian Meal & Movie 

“Bride & Prejudice”

Cost $27 

(Meal & Birthday Cake)
Partners Welcome

IMPORTANT 

RSVP 
Robyn Hargreaves
Friday 15th September

32889804
rhargreave@ipswich.qld.gov.au
if

· you are bringing a guest(s)
· apologies 
· any special dietary requests 
(e.g. a vegetarian meal)
REMINDER: If apologies are not received by stipulated time of the meeting week, you are required to pay for the cost of the dinner. The Treasurer will send you an invoice.
Status of Women/Service

I am sending this to you from Ireland
Arrangements for International Women’s' Day are progressing well and Alison has secured the International Hotel for a very reasonable rate.  We are still working on the guest speaker.  The venue for making the breast cushions will now be the Community Centre at the University rather than the Library.  This will be much larger and easier to find as it is located under the big chimney stack located on campus.  The next meeting of our committee is Thursday 5 October at Fentons restaurant commencing at 5.30 pm.  See you all at the next club meeting.

 

Marie K

United Nations 
Last month we outlined one of Zonta’s 2006-2008 International Service Projects (Support for the revival of rural community-based self-help initiatives in Sri Lanka).

This month we move to Afghanistan where Zonta, through the Afghan Institute of Learning (AIL), is developing community-based efforts to educate Afghan women and girls.

With funding of US$100,000, AIL will support classes for approximately 650 women and girls each year in poor urban and rural areas in Kabul and Heart provinces.

The AIL has established Women’s Learning Centres which have been working well and, building upon this success, small communities have begun to develop their own community based organizations to support the education of women and girls. Zonta funds will be used for training and the development and improvement of quality programs. Health education will also be provided to 24,000 women and children each year through clinics run by AIL.

It is heartening to know that some of the funds we have raised are enabling Afghan women and girls to become literate and learn income generation skills after decades of being denied the opportunity of an education.

Eirys

Member News
 

The award for the most energetic Zontian this month must go to Joc Steele. She is on the Annual Long Ride with Bicycle Queensland. This ride is from Port Douglas to Mission Beach through the Atherton Tableland. The ride is for 8 days, 440 kilometres and over 1,000 people are taking part with riders coming from all over the world. The focus for the ride would you believe is Reef, Rainforest and 
RELAXATION.

 

Joining the ranks of gym junkies are our President Leonie and new member Dorinda. With the increasing numbers of gym participants coupled with the daily pavement pounders we surely must be one of the fittest Zonta clubs!

 

Eirys departed on the 15th September supervising a school trip to Japan. From there she will travel extensively in Europe and the UK. We won’t see her until the New Year.

 

Margaret and husband Garth are enjoying a two months sojourn in Canada. They are travelling with Clara and Keith Molloy. Their itinerary is Sydney - Vancouver - Rockies - Alaska (Fairbanks) - Toronto - Montreal - Ottawa - Boston - New York - Washington - Home

We look forward to many photos and stories on their return.

 

The dedication to duty award this month goes to Marie K who emailed her committee’s report to the newsletter team from Ireland.

 

As reported in the last newsletter, Sheila is a first time grandmother. She is the very proud grandmother of a grand daughter - Annie born to her son Matthew and his wife. The Irelands are now looking forward to grandchild No. 2 when her daughter gives birth in November.

 

Helen Walker has returned from visiting daughter Jane. One of the highlights of her trip was a balloon flight over the Red Centre, a trip over Charlotte Range to Chambers Pillar and three days relaxing in Palm Valley.
Bye for now,

Pam



         Responses from the members of our club when asked what they liked about our Club and Zonta. 













Maria
· Joining Zonta: This is the best thing I have done since moving to Ipswich. I feel so lucky to be part of a network of supportive and inspiring women who are working to better the lives of women in our community and internationally.

· What I like about Zonta – helping associations like Women’s Refuge. I think that is important for clubs like ours.

· Zonta opens up a different world of fellowship and fun – away from work and family – and provides a wide view of service to the community.

· What  I like about Zonta is 

· The community involvement in the company of interesting women. 

· its worthwhile contribution

· the interesting guest speakers

· I like the fellowship with women who are striving to help other women all over the world.
· I have stayed in Zonta for 27 years because I value the opportunity to interact with a varied number of women who are all interesting.

· Zonta to me means fellowship and positive actions to support women both at the local level and internationally.

· I like the diversity of talented women working together for community issues locally and internationally.

· Zonta not only provides a support network for members on a personal basis but also is a means of contributing to meaningful support for women locally and globally through very practical projects.

· I enjoy Zonta because my contributions benefit my community and women worldwide. In the process, I enjoy the friendship and support of some amazing women.

· I like

· the feeling of caring and friendship members give to each other and

· the support for the young women of Ipswich to access opportunities they would otherwise not enjoy (ie the Boiler House Project).

· It is the service we can give - the fun and companionship raising money for worthwhile causes and charities, together with the friendship among our members.

· Zonta represents 

· Friendship

· An amazing group of women that I am honoured to be a part of

· It’s not all food but fun, something different

· A varied and interesting group of women – incredible women at that.

· Zonta means to me Business and Professional women committed to help other women in the community
· I was attracted to Zonta by the fact that the funds went to women’s causes and so to helping women in need.
· This is my first Zonta meeting and I am hoping to join. I think that the opportunity to collaborate with other women towards a common positive goal is a very special and uplifting experience.

· I am a visitor and have been welcomed warmly and sincerely to a group with an apparent genuine cause.
· Zonta means 
· Working for others
· Caring for women locally and internationally
· Awareness raising
· I remain in Zonta because I enjoy the friendship between members and the community involvement.
· I remain in Zonta because of the fellowship and the service activities.
· Having a social conscience and feeling that we are so fortunate, I have the opportunity in Zonta to give something back and support women in less fortunate circumstances. I would like to be able to give voice to women who feel they are forgotten eg Palestinian women. Who speaks for them?
· Zonta means
· Advancing the status of women
· Sharing professional ideas
· Meeting women in my area
· Helping women in need both locally and internationally.
· Being in Zonta means working with a really interesting group of women contributing to our local community and beyond.
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Zonta Events











Date:  October 8th – Making Breast Cushions


University of Qld Ipswich – Community Centre











Date: October 12th Introducing Zonta


6:15 – 7:45pm


Ipswich Health Plaza








Date: October 13 


Newsletter items DUE to 


Joc Steele.  


Phone through your news to Joc on 3281 2790 or email her at� HYPERLINK "mailto:


westmoretonzonta@yahoo.com.au " ��


westmoretonzonta@yahoo.com.au �








Date: October 23rd United Nations Dinner Meeting








�



































IMPORTANT  


Please remember 





Breast Cancer Breakfast Ticket Stubbs/ Money 





October Birthdays





Robyn, Jocelyn, Pam v, 


Cheryl and Pat
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